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MINUTES OF THE COLYTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON MONDAY 8th OCTOBER 2012. AT 7pm IN THE MEMORIAL HALL, COLYFORD

Present: Cllrs K Clifford, C Collier, R Collier, A Davis, P Gibbins, C Pady, A Parr (Chair), M Mann, S Real, R Turner, S Smith, H West, 1 member of the press, 21 members of the public, County Cllr S R Johnson (for part of the meeting),  Dist Cllr H Parr (part of the meeting) 

Cllr A Parr welcomed everyone to the October meeting, he congratulated the Goose Fayre Committee on a very successful event.  He said that due to the closure of Wilkies Supermarket, Colyton was without a Post Office for the time being. The Post Office are looking for alternative premises.

12/10/95
   Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – Cllr J Hay  (family

    illness), L Berry, Clerk (holiday)

12/10/96
   Police Report by email – 2 crimes, criminal damage, mobility scooter 

                deliberately collided with parked vehicle in Market Place, criminal damage

                graffiti sprayed on a sign at the Picnic Site

12/10/97
    Public Question Time

                 Mr C Stone reported various potholes. The kerb outside Colyford Hall had 

                  now been re-instated and he hoped at no extra cost to the tax-payer

                  tarmac had been laid in Gully Shoot but 4sq.m in West View needs

                  attention. Were Highways going to address the problem of water seepage

                  in West View before tarmac laying?

                  Mr D Mann asked about progress on dropped kerbs in Colyton – these are

                  in hand

                  Mr D Baker stated that traffic speed on the A3052 made it difficult for the

                  elderly to cross the road and asked if there was any progress with a 

                  pedestrian crossing or alternatively speed humps?

12/10/98
      Approval of the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 10th 

                  September 2012  These were approved as a true record of the meeting and

                  duly signed

12/10/99
      Matters arising from the Minutes

a) Email reply from Richard Housden re Parking in Colyton stating that    Street Officers visit Colyton 2-3 times weekly on an irregular basis. It would take 15-30 minutes to patrol the lines, subject to the number of vehicles parked.  Only 3 Parking tickets were issued in Market Place in the 6 months to 31st July. This may not sound many but most people move their cars when the see the officers, which he considers to be effective. A solution would be to make the unrestricted parking in Market Place into limited waiting bays. He states he is unaware of any problems in King Street and Govers Meadow.  Councillors agreed this was not a satisfactory answer and that we reply stating we need more tickets issued and can the streets be checked at the same time as the car park

12/10/100      Report from County Councillor



Recent flooding has created a further £5m worth of repairs


£20m worth of cuts & savings had been made in procurement services 

    
for example £250,000 in mobile phone contracts. With Government 


support there will be no Council tax increase for a third year. The 

County Council have paid back £90m of debt from the previous administration

12/10/101    
 Report from District Councillor

The EDDC Post Office Champion was aware of the closure of the Post Office closure and had spoken to the Area Manager. EDDC were still accepting further SHLAA sites up to 15th October.  The Appeal for Elm Farm Cottages had been approved and these houses could possibly be included in the 10 required for Colyford

12/10/102

Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre

Work on the steps and barrier would be finished within the next two weeks.  Youth Club had now re-opened on Monday nights.  If further helpers can be found it will open two nights weekly

12/10/103      
Highway Matters

a) Road Closure NC3804485 – 26/11 – 28/11 – Revised proposed road closure Crosslands Seaton Junction for Utility Works.

b) Copy of letter sent 10th September by Mr Lewis to Mr Brown re Station Rd.

c) Revised timings for closure of Freakhayne Bridge – now 15th October to 11 November.

d) Lengthsman visit 7/12 – 12/2 – a trial where 2 lengthsman will visit rather than one and the duration of the visit will be halved.

e) Definitive Map Modification Order – Restricted Byway No 19, Farway.
12/10/104      Report from Meetings Attended 

DALC AGM attended by Cllrs S Smith & R Collier. Interesting meeting with an excellent address by Lord Lytton, National President of the Association. A 3% increase in subscriptions was approved, this will mean an extra £17 for Colyton. Changes to the benefit system was explained. A number of parishes had started food banks to help the needy.  Cllr Smith attended a workshop on Grants.  Councils can give out small grants to local groups, if this was an annual donation checks should be made to confirm that it was still required.

Cllr West had a meeting with DCC Highways engineer who had advised on the alternative route for the Stop Line Way. This was very helpful and a detailed report was awaited

Cllr Real attended a recent Social Club meeting, some progress was being made

12/10/105     Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc.

b) Remembrance Sunday Service – 11th November – numbers taken 

c) Email – Sandbag Distribution – 100 bags to be ordered.  Cllr Parr to be out of hours contact

d) Request from Cara Thurston (Northam Cottages) for permission to create a temporary small gate size hole in the wall to pass material through – will liase with John and keep site clean & tidy. This was agreed, the builder be asked to repoint our wall when repairing

e) Email from Ray Monks re the tree in the Coly. EA were informed but they say it is the landowner’s responsibility. The landowner is aware and will attend to this

f) DALC Clerks Training Day on General Power of Competence, Tuesday 23rd October, also open to Councillors £20 + VAT per person

Agreed that Clerk could attend if she wished to do so

g)  email from Lynsay McClean, Environment Agency, suggesting dates for site meeting.  She will attend the November Council meeting. Cllrs R Collier, Hay, Gibbins & Clifford to attend and agree date


12/10/106
Finance


Minutes of the meeting held Monday 24th September – Appendix I were noted

Accounts approved for payment


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3117
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	£60

	3118
	Mole Avon trading
	Maintenance Materials
	£12.50
	£2.50
	£15.00


12/10/107
Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 20th August Appendix J to be noted

a  Planning Applications

12/2068/FUL 21 Old Manor Gardens, Colyford – Mr Chapman
Single storey conservatory, amendment to approval 11/2710/Ful.

Approval proposed by Cllr R Turner, seconded Cllr P Gibbins, all agreed

12/2091/FUL Woodpeckers, Seaton Road, Colyford – Mr & Mrs Priestly

Proposed first floor extension and lantern light in rear extension

Approval proposed by Cllr M Mann, seconded by Cllr C Pady, all agreed except Cllr H West who voted against

12/1989/OUT 3 South Street, Colyton – Mr Rose & Ms Holder

Construction of dwelling & parking area.  Site inspection had been carried out

Cllr R Turner proposed that the meeting be suspended to allow applicant to speak and present a tree report, seconded by Cllr P Gibbins and carried.  Letters of objection had been received which raised concerns about the oak tree on the boundary of the site and disputing the boundary line of the property

Cllr S Real recommended refusal as overdevelopment of a small site, not in keeping with surroundings. Seconded by Cllr K Clifford, all agreed

12/1404/LBC – Post Office, 15 Market Square, Colyton – Mr P Sammons

Amended plans internal alterations to include sub-division of second floor rooms, creation of new bathrooms, installation of rooflight on north east roof slope and re-instatement of chimney

Cllr M Mann proposed approval, seconded by Cllr K Clifford, all agreed

12/2172/TRE – Bears Patch, Fair View Lane, Colyford – Mr Cowan

T1 Field Maple – pollard. T2 Ash – Coppice all three trunks.  T3 Monterey Cypress – Remove lower dead branches

Passed to tree warden for comment, deferred to Planning Committee meeting

b   Planning Decisions

12/1868/TA 16 Thomas Bassett Drive, Colyford – Mr D Hunt
Silver Birch – take down completely – Approved

12/1736/LBC Dares Farm House, Elm Farm Lane, Colyford – Mr Goodliffe

Replacement timber sash windows in front elevation and installation of secondary glazing – Approved

12/1690/TRE 22 Old Manor Gardens, Colyford – Mr & Mrs Neale

T1 Cherry reduce side growth and height and 10% crown thin

T2 Ash – Fell

T3 Ash – shorten second & third order branches by 0.5m and 10% crown thin – Approved

*12/1635/FUL Meadowbank Cottage, Station Road, Colyton – Mrs D Russell

Construction of single storey side extensions to dwelling - Approved
Appeal Decision – APP/U1105/A/12/2174903 -  Elm Cottages, Fair View Lane, Colyford.

Planning permission granted for alterations & extension to cottages and construction of 4 dwellings and formation of site access. Cllr Davis felt the traffic concerns had not been addressed

SHLAA Sites The public consultation had been arranged for Tuesday 23rd October at Colyton Town Hall 6-8pm and Colyford Memorial Hall Wednesday 24th October 2-4pm.  Posters and comment forms had been designed and the press were asked to publicise the events. Councillors were asked to attend

12/10/108
Housing needs survey – update. 

      The cost of inserting in the Midweek Herald would be £55.74 includingVAT, the increase being due to the weight of the envelopes.  Cllr S Smith proposed this payment be approved, seconded by Cllr M Mann and agreed.  The forms need to be counted and the boxes numbered and delivered to SAK at Seaton Junction by the Wednesday prior to insertion. Cllr R Turner offered to take the forms to Seaton Junction

12/10/109
Amenities


Minutes of the meeting held on 24th September were noted

i) Land Registration – Some members had made a start on gathering the required information.    

ii) Lamp base Church St – agreed to cast a base of reinforced concrete and paint it white.  John Rollings could do this

iii) Bronwyn reported problems with various stiles and broken finger posts, these have been passed on to Ros & Emma. Emma has asked if we as a Parish could look at repairing the following from our budget:

 Bridleway 51 - Posts at both the north & south end need re-erecting
 Bridleway50  - Post at the north end at Gittishayne Cross needs re-erecting

Agreed that we ask John Rollings to do this
iv) Composting toilet – Meeting with Allotment Association Cllrs Pady and Clifford to arrange date 

iv) Notice of P3 Annual Workshop, at Tiverton on 24th, our volunteers. Bronwen & Bernard cannot attend. Cllr Clifford will attend

vi) Letter from Emma Hellier re footpath issues and confirming proposed works

vii)  Mr Alan Vincent will take on role of Tree Warden, but will not take on paperwork – has no computer

12/10/110     Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a) Liaison Committee revision was discussed.  Agreed to include leases to be granted to the Football and Cricket Clubs. Meetings to be twice yearly and extra meetings as deemed necessary by the Parish Council and be reported back to the next Parish Council meeting by the Parish Council representatives

a) S106 funding and development of Skate Park - release of funding has been approved, we now have to complete the legal pack which has not yet been received. When this is complete work can go ahead

b) Tennis Courts – Cllr R Turner reported that the Tennis Club representative, a qualified Tennis Coach, had offered to treat and clean the courts if the Council would pay for materials.  Proposed by Cllr H West that we approve payment up to a maximum of £150 including VAT, seconded by Cllr M Mann and agreed by all

c) Tractor shed  - At a recent Playing Field Management Committee meeting it was reported that the mowers were deteriorating rapidly as they are kept outside but before looking into purchasing new mowers they asked about the progress on the tractor shed. Estimates for the building of the shed had been obtained when planning permission was obtained, these were to be checked. Cllr Parr reported that the Feoffees had about £1200 remaining from the Jubilee Celebrations which was to be passed to the Parish Council and suggested that this could be earmarked to go towards the cost of the tractor shed. It was also suggested that grants may be available. Noted that Phase 1 on the works with the 106 funding was for levelling and drainage

12/10/111
Alternative Venues

Proposal
In order to comply with the Equality Act, it is proposed that all future Colyton Parish Council meetings are held in the Function Room of the Pavilion at the Peace Memorial Playing Fields;  except for the March and October meetings held in Colyford Memorial Hall.
Proposer – Alan Davis, Seconder – Sheila Smith 

Some Councillors felt it was unfair to ask regular users of the pavilion to give up two nights per month for meetings and the Council would have to re-imburse the Management Committee for loss of earnings.  Others felt it was a viable option.  Put to the vote four in favour, seven against, therefore the proposal was defeated.  Cllr Mann asked for clarification on the Council’s position with regard to the Act, Cllr Parr stated that we were not breaking the disability act as we still had the option of the Mortimore Room and Cllr Mann could request this be put on the November agenda if he wished it discussed further

Cllr Davis left the meeting

12/10/112
Colyton Training requirements
Request from Denise Lyons to meet with Clerk to discuss training requirements – Clerk needs to know what training, if any, is required. This will be joint with Hawkchurch, their Clerk will attend the meeting with Denise Lyon, scheduled for 25th October. Agreed that general training, similar to the event run by the Axminster Area DAPC, would be best.  3 Councillors would like to attend and would prefer an evening event.

12/10/113
Matters to be taken into Committee


Land at the Old Mortuary

Cllr Mann proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr R Collier and agreed by all.

12/10/114
Dates of future meetings

Finance, Planning Meetings October 22nd

Full Council meeting Monday 13th November

Full Council meeting to discuss SHLAA sites only Monday 5th November

Meeting closed at 21.30pm
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